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As for all county councils the financial outlook is challenging and uncertain in the medium term. The Council has recently 

worked through its 2022/23 Reconciling Policy, Performance and Resources (RPPR) process in order to set the Annual 

Budget and Medium Term Financial Plan. Although the government financial settlement has been reasonably positive for 

the Council and the Council has continued to receive additional Covid-19 grant funding, setting a balanced budget 

remained challenging, and looking forwards there are anticipated budget gaps which could require additional savings to 

be made and impact the level of services the Council can offer. 

The delayed reforms to Adult Social Care nationally will also mean managing demand in this area within the level of 

funding available will continue to present an ongoing risk to financial sustainability. The Council continues to lobby 

Central Government pressing for clarity on Adult Social Care reform and how this will impact Council financial 

sustainability. Increasing pressures in Childrenôs Services also present an ongoing challenge to achieving the budget 

with £3m pressures forecast for the 2021/22 year end. This pressure is being carefully monitored by management.

The Council has pledged to reach net zero emissions by 2050 as part of declaring a climate emergency in 2019. In June 

2020 a Climate Emergency Action Plan was established. The apparent impact of climate change in more extreme (and 

costly) weather events and increasing concern generally, is driving an increased demand for Authorities and businesses 

to accelerate net zero plans and to flesh these plans out with what investment and changes to operations may be 

required to make such targets a reality. This is also increasingly becoming an area of concern for Audit Committees in 

terms of how they oversee this risk.  

The Council is continuing to implement the large scale Modernising Back Office Systems (MBOS) project. Continuing to 

keep this project on track will be key to the efficiency of systems/services going forwards.
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The Council continues to work with partners through the óEast Sussex Resetô; and evolving plan to support the economic 

recovery in the County. The pandemic will continue to drive increased demands for services in the short term, and some 

of the long term impacts on children and particularly mental health will only become clear in time and then the impact on 

required services will need to be worked through with partners in the health system. The óLiving with Covidô is occurring 

quickly in real time, and the economic impact on the Council will be closely tied in with how quickly the County economy 

is able to recover and return to growth. The County Capital Programme is currently set out to provide only minimum basic 

need provision, and essential budgets for school places and highways infrastructure, and the Council will need to 

balance this strategy looking forward with what investment the County may need to support economic recovery. 
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